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Ambulance Fire Broke Out At Eagle Mountain Volunteer Fire Department, Texas

	MARIA WAICKOWSKI
Firehouse.Com News
A fire broke out inside the Eagle Mountain Volunteer Fire Department, Texas Sunday, March 14 at 11:59 p.m., according to Fire Chief, Mike Barton. 

“The cause of the fire is still under investigation, although we do know that the fire started in the engine compartment of the ambulance,” said Randy Renois, Fire Marshall for Tarrant County. “Investigators believe that the cause was electrical and possibly related to sure power,” said Barton. 

“Everyone was asleep at the time of the fire and the smoke detectors did not work,” said Barton. 

“There were two paramedics who were asleep in the other room about 30 feet away and they suffered from smoke inhalation,” said Renois. “They were sent to the hospital, treated and released.” 

“The ambulance crew heard a popping noise and when they opened the doors there was a heavy and thick black smoke throughout the station. The ambulance crew consisting of one EMT and one paramedic, then reported the fire and had to crawl out of the station. The sheriff drove by around the same time and spotted the smoke,” said Barton “They suffered from smoke inhalation.” 

“A third volunteer paramedic who arrived on the scene after the EMT and paramedic reported the fire and went into pull the engine out and he too suffered from smoke inhalation,” said Barton “All three suffered no injuries and were treated and released from the hospital.” 

“In the whole station there were two brush trucks, an engine-tanker, pumper-tanker and two ambulances,” said Mike Barton. 

“It is still questionable about how much damage there is to the engine. It is still being assessed at the repair shop. It has extensive damage to the paint, chrome and light bars. The tanker has paint damage. The brush truck has minor damage and the one ambulance is completely totaled,” said Barton, “Investigators are assessing there to be about $100,000-$150,000 worth of damage to the station itself.” 

“The engine-tanker was damaged by heat and smoke and probably can be repaired,” said Deputy Mike Renfeld. “The engine-tanker is about a $260,000 piece of equipment with an older 80’s model engine that will probably not go for today’s replacement value,” said Randy Renois. 

“The pumper-tanker is still in service, but mutual aid is also assisting,” said Barton. 

“The fire department has insurance but the overall damage will cost much more,” said Barton. 

“We are not certain of what we will do, but for now we will put in an order for a new ambulance. Currently we are talking to vendors. To order one it takes about 90 days before receiving a new one,” said Barton. 

“If you can put something in there about anyone who wants to donate an ambulance, that would surely be helpful,” said Renois. 
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